241 EAST 51ST STREET | NEW YORK, NY 10022-6502 | TEL 212-223-2252 | WWW.CHOSENPEOPLE.COM February, 2023

Ms. Debra LeDeaux 10 Keswick Path Medford, NJ 08055-4010

Dear Ms. LeDeaux,

Thank you so much for your friendship, your love and your care for us for so many years. We are so thankful to our partners for their prayers for us and financial



contributions into Chosen People Ministries. The last time that I traveled to the United States to raise money for the ministry was in 2010 and since then many of my friends have gone to heaven. However, God is faithful and we are blessed. God uses you to bless us abundantly and we thank you again for being so instrumental to us in these years.

On January 9, Sarah moved to Chicago and is now a student at Moody Bible Institute. Anna and I are so blessed for we are rejoicing that our daughter chose to serve God. Praise God, she is so talented – she plays piano, sings, speaks fluently in Russian, Hebrew, English and French. We say it proudly not just because she is our daughter. We pray that she will be faithful and useful in the ministry of our risen Messiah.

Please pray also for Baruch, who is in the IDF (Israel Defense Forces). He is about to start the officer training but at the same time he wants to go to college like Sarah. He needs a lot of prayer for protection because he is serving in a very dangerous spot near Ramallah.

My guiding ministry is doing just great. Almost every weekend I am invited to be a tour guide in different parts of Israel; and many are responding to the call by the end of the tour to receive Yeshua into their hearts. Many refugees from Ukraine and new immigrants from the Former Soviet Union who have no idea about the Bible and faith in Yeshua are hearing solid teaching from the New Testament and are asking for more. I have started teaching about modern Judaism (because by coming to Israel they want to understand the authentic faith of Jewish people of Israel) and many new believers are coming to learn about it and we even published it on our YouTube channel, https://youtu.be/q2NmDbM3vmI. Please pray for this ministry that many would be baptized in their new faith because many are from the Russian Orthodox culture and they think that it is enough to be baptized in the Russian Orthodox church in their childhood.

Lastly, thank you for praying for us for so many years. Indeed, God is hearing your prayers for us, and we are blessed to have you as our faithful partner in our common ministry to bring the good news to the Jewish people in the State of Israel.

Love in Yeshua,

Neriyak

Neriyah, Anna, Baruch, Sarah, Cynthia, Yakov and David Arabov